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Guam’s Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation
Report (CAPER) For the Program Year 2022

The Guam Housing and Urban Renewal Authority (GHURA) announces the
availability of Guam’s Program Year 2022 Consolidated Annual Performance and
Evaluation Report (CAPER) for public review and comment. In accordance with
24 C.FR. § 91.520, this performance report includes the performance activities
described in the Program Year 2022 (PY2022) Annual Action Plan (AAP), or other
concurrent activities with Guam’s 2020-2024 Consolidated Plan.

The PY2022 CAPER describes the resources made available, the investment of
available resources, the geographic distribution and location of investments,
the families and persons assisted, the actions taken to affirmatively further fair
housing, and other actions indicated in the AAP during this reporting period.
For the period covering October 01, 2022 to September 30, 2023, this report
highlights efforts and program activities funded from the U.S. Department of
Housing and Urban Development, Office of Community Planning and Development
- Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), HOME Investment Partnerships
Grant (HOME), the Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG), and the Continuum of Care
Program Grant.

The CAPER will be available electronically on GHURA’s website at www.ghura.org.

GHURA s inviting the public to review and comment on the PY2022 CAPER until
December 19, 2023. A public hearing will be held on Monday, December 4, 2023,
at 10am at GHURA’s Board of Commissioners Conference Room at the GHURA
office at 117 Bien Venida Ave., Sinajana, Guam. Individuals or organizations
wishing to comment on the CAPER are encouraged to do so by attending the
public briefing or submitting written comments to GHURA’s drop box with notation
of ATTN: Alicia P. Aguon, or by email to apaguon@ghura.org, or via facsimile at
671-300-7565. All comments must be received no later than Tuesday, December
19, 2023.

GHURA will make necessary arrangements for persons with disabilities or special
accommodations. If you should require any special accommodations, please
contact the Section 504 Coordinator at 475-1322 or 472-3701 (TTY/TDD) or via
email at katherine@ghura.org.

/s/ Elizabeth F. Napoli
Executive Director




